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Upon conclusion of general negotiations for physical employees on August 25, 2003, the parties agreed
to provide a one-time payment equal to the amount employees would have received if the general wage
increase had been implemented on January 1, 2003. In Letter Agreement 03-26, the parties agreed to
also provide this one-time payment to clerical employees. It was agreed that this payment would apply
to straight-time, overtime and 401 (k).

Letter Agreement 03-26-PGE states that the 401 (k) deduction and Company match would be based
on an employee's 401 (k) contribution election as of August 31, 2003 for physical employees and as of
May 31,2003 for clerical employees, which are referred to as "reference" dates below.

Payroll has been working on calculating the one-time, retroactive payment for employees. However, the
Company has run into a programming glitch with respect to the Company 401 (k) match.

There are about 1,000 employees whose 401 (k), non-401 (k) or 401 (k) catch-up contribution level has
changed since their reference date. Payroll must generate deduction adjustments to correct the
deduction the payroll system will withhold. Payroll must do this type of adjustment because in order to
get the Company match, the payroll system must see the correct part of the ratification payment as
covered compensation, and once it sees it as covered compensation, it will take the deduction it thinks
needs to be taken based on employees' current percentages.

Even though Payroll is correcting the actual employee 401 (k) deduction, it is not possible to use the
reference percentages for the Company match. The system will only use employees' current
contribution levels in determining the Company match.

Based on this programming glitch, the Company proposes that employee 401 (k) deductions be based
on the reference date of May 31 or August 31, however that the Company match be based on
employees' current contribution level.



November 14, 2003
UA 03-37-PGE

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided below
and return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

Stephen . ayburn
Director an Chief Negotiator
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